
MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 
BETWEEN THE 

UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE 
AND THE 

AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION, AFL-CIO 

Re: Bulk Mail Tech and Mailing Requirement Clerk Position Qualification - Extension 

The parties agree that the Memorandum of Understanding, Re: Bulk Mail Tech and Mailing 
Requirement Clerk Position Qualification, dated April 3, 2020, is extended through December 
31,2021. 

Shannon R. Richardson 
Director, Labor Relations (APWU) 
United States Postal Service 

Date: October 1, 2021 

Lamont Brooks 
Director, Clerk Craft 
American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO 




